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Dear Parents, 

It’s hard to believe that we are quickly coming to the end of this school year! When we stop and 

think about how God has provided for and blessed our school, we are so grateful. There have 

been wonderful expansions in many areas and that adds to our excitement to see what next 

year will hold! We would like to take this opportunity to say “Thank You” to those of you who 

have allowed your children to be a part of our school presentations. We have attended 2 

churches in the area and have several more scheduled in the weeks ahead. I have attached a 

list of the churches we are scheduled to visit and any student who would like to participate in 

our presentation is welcome to join us. In fact, we encourage each of you to be a part of this 

with us! We do ask that you let us know if your child will be joining us no later than the Friday 

before the scheduled Sunday. This will allow us to practice before our presentation. As we 

prepare for the next school year, it is our goal to get out into the community and introduce 

SRCA so that Wayne County can see what a wonderful program we have to offer! 

As we make preparations for 2015-2016 school year we are excited to see what is ahead for 

Solid Rock Christian Academy! We are open for enrollment in grades PreK-6th grade. The 

registration fee is $200 per family. Once you send in your registration fee a spot for your 

child will be secured. We are receiving calls daily and people are already interested in 

registering for next school year. With that in mind, we only have so many spots available in 

each grade so please register as quickly as you can  

We will be hosting an Open House on Monday, March 30th from 6-8pm. If you know of 

anyone who is interested in becoming a part of the SRCA family we would love to meet them. 

During the Open House, they will have the opportunity to see our facilities, the classrooms, 

and visit with the teachers. Please help us get the word out for this event! We are looking 

forward to seeing many new faces  

We have attached an enrollment form and also a schedule of the tuition /school fees. You will 

notice we have added a couple of annual fees- this is due to adding the cost of our school 

membership to the Georgia Association of Christian Schools and also the additional cost of our 

school insurance.  We do realize that paying school tuition is a sacrifice that you make, and we 

do aim to keep the costs as low as possible.  

Again, please send in your enrollment form along with the registration fee so that we can 

secure your spot for next year! Thank you for all of your help and support this year. You have 

helped to make our school year successful! If you have any questions concerning registration 

or Open House, please feel free to give us a call.        

                        Thank You, 

                                 SRCA Staff 



        

 


